
NOVEMBER 1, 2010 – WORK SESSION 
 

I. PUBLIC HEARING ON 2011 BUDGET 
 
     II.         CHAIR 

a. DISCUSSION ON DOGS 
 

III. ATTORNEY 
a. Local Law – Revisions to Building Code 
b. Status update – Vehicle & Parking tickets 

 
IV. ADJOURNMENT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



NOVEMBER 1, 2010 – WORK SESSION 
 
     The Work session of the Town Board of the Town of Dickinson was called to order by 
Supervisor Michael A. Marinaccio on Monday, November 1, 2010 at 5:30 PM in the Town Hall, 
531 Old Front t., Binghamton, NY. 
 
      The members of the Town Board present were: 
 Michael A. Marinaccio, Supervisor 
 Danny F. Morabito, Councilman 
 Thomas J. Burns, Councilman 
 Sharon M. Exley, Councilwoman 
 Stephen M. Gardner, Councilman 
 
     Also attending: 
 Oliver N. Blaise, III Esq., Town Attorney 
 Cheryl L. DePofi, Town Clerk 
 
     Supervisor Marinaccio opened the Public Hearing regarding the 2011 Town Budget.  Mr. 
Marinaccio gave some of the highlights and stated the tax rate, this year, would increase from 
$1.81 per thousand to $1.99 per thousand.  This would mean on an 80 thousand dollar home the 
Town tax would increase approximately $14.00.  A discussion was held on using surplus funds.  
The Public Hearing was closed. 
 
     A discussion was held on the dog licensing that the Towns will be responsible for beginning 
January 1, 2011.  A proposed local law was presented with blanks to be filled in with license cost, 
replacement tag fees and lost tag fees for the Board to review.  A Public Hearing will be set on this 
Local Law at the next Regular Meeting. 
 
     ATTORNEY 
     Attorney Blaise stated there will be no revisions to the Local Laws regarding Building Codes at 
this time.  He reported meeting with the Court Clerks for their input on the proposed vehicle & 
parking tickets for the Town and Village.  Mr. Blaise stated he still has to meet with Police Chief 
Crouse before he finishes this.  There will also be changes to the Town Code regarding the Parking 
& vehicle laws to discuss. 
 
     CHAIR 
     Supervisor Marinaccio gave and update on the speed limit on Van Winkle Drive that the Town 
proposed have lowered to 30 mph.  Broome County suggests 45 mph.  The rest of the campus is 
20mph.  NYS DOT will look into this and make recommendations. 
     Mr. Marinaccio reported receipt of a check for the out of County inmates at the jail in the 
amount of $32,900 for July 1, 2010 through September 30, 2010. 
 
     On motion by Councilman Morabito the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM. 
 
     Cheryl L. DePofi 
     Town Clerk 


